



























































January 12,2023

Tillamook County Community Development
Land Use Planning

[510-B Third Street

Tillamook, OR 97141

RE: Planning Variance for 4120 Hillcrest

The Batchelders, owners of 4120 Hillcrest, are applying for a variance to the Max Building Width requirement and
Max Driveway Width requirement in order to build a single car parking pad at the same level as the driveway and
adjacent road. We believe the proposed variance satisfies all of the following criteria:

(1) Circumstances attributable either to the dimensional, topographic, or hazardous characteristics of a legally
existing lot, or to the placement of structures thereupon, would effectively preclude the enjoyment of a
substantial property right enjoyed by the majority of landowners in the vicinity, if all applicable standards were
to be met. Such circumstances may not be self-created.

The steep topography of the lot and the adjacent substandard road have made it impossible to park two cars on
the property and provide adequate tuming space at the road termination. This means not only will the owners have
difficulty maneuvering out of their parking spaces, but also all other vehicles (delivery vans, contractors, neighbors,
etc.) will not be able to tumn around at the end of Hillcrest. In order to avoid having people back down the road,
which is quite dangerous, the property owners are willing to let people pull onto their property to make a three
point turn.

(2) A VARIANCE is necessary to accommodate a use or accessory use on the parcel which can be reasonably
expected to occur within the zone or vicinity.

The variance is needed to allow one of the required parking spaces to move out of the way of the vehicular
maneuvering space at the termination of Hillcrest.

(3) The proposed VARIANCE will comply with the purposes of relevant development standards as enumerated in
Section 4.005 and will preserve the right of adjoining property owners to use and enjoy their land for legal
purposes.

The variance improves access for emergency responders, ensures that expected private uses (in this case, parking)
will remain on private land, and increases driver visibility and road safety. The variance will have zero impact on the
adjacent property owner's views, solar access, private open space or privacy, or access to adequate light or air.

(4) There are no reasonable alternatives requiring either a lesser or no VARIANCE.

The only alternative is for the road termination to be brought up to current Code, which cannot happen because
the road right-of-way is not sufficient.

Lydia Peters, AIA

Project Architect
503-560-4355

205 Liberty Street NE, Suite B Salem, Oregon 97301 503.370.4448 NathanGoodArchitects.com













































EXHIBIT C
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